KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 25 September 2019

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal


 



PRESENT:	Diane Horner (in the Chair),


		P. Horner, M. Miles and D. Miles.





IN ATTENDANCE:	H. Davies, R. Sutton, K. Stephens and M. Severn (in part).





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported apologies for absence in respect of 


M. Conway, P. Whiting, R. Tideswell, A. Finch, G. Cook and S. McCann. 





MINUTES OF LAST MEETING


The minutes of the AGM held 26 September 2018 were agreed as a correct record. 





MATTERS ARISING - None.





PRESENTATION AND ADOPTION OF ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2018/19


The audited accounts for the year ending 31st March 2019 were circulated and subsequently adopted. 





ANNUAL REPORTS


  Chair 


Diane gave the following report. 


” Since last year’s AGM, weekly sports sessions continued on Brockbeck MUGA on Monday evenings until 8th October, resuming again from 29th April and numbers have averaged in the low teens to mid twenties.





We continue to provide Sports, Fun & Games or Dance Workshops, with refreshments, on Wednesday afternoons in Kendal Parish Hall during all School Holidays excepting Christmas. These sessions are very popular, with numbers ranging from 12 to 50, depending on the time of year, weather and activity.





Our Adventure Recreational Area continues to be well used, with various replacement parts fitted throughout the year to keep the equipment in good order. Thankfully, there has been no vandalism to the area this year. 





The Annual Summer Fun Event was held there on Sunday 30th June but, due to high winds, our usual Bouncy Castle and Gladiator Dual inflatables had to be replaced with Sumo Suits, which proved a great success, along with a Face Painter, a Children’s Entertainer and Bar-B-Q. Once again, the event was very popular and well attended, with 119 Burgers, 48 Sausages and 240 Drinks being sold in 1 hour and 20 minutes. 





Continuing all of the above activities has only been made possible thanks to funding from The Holehird Trust, District Cllr Matt Severn and South Lakes Housing.





Unfortunately, Kendal Lions decided not to involve voluntary groups with their Christmas Collections with Santa’s Float in 2018 and didn’t go door-to-door, so we missed out on this valuable source of funding. Nevertheless, The People’s Café very kindly donated the proceeds from the surplus food distribution to Kirkbarrow residents that Michele Miles co-ordinates, which has gone a long way in meeting the Christmas funding gap. And the good news is that the Lions are going to involve a small number of groups in collecting this year, with KRA having been pencilled in for 17th December. So, please put this date in your diaries. 





With our environment in mind, KRA held its last litter pick of 2018 on 10th November. After breaking for the Winter months, we resumed again on 24th March and held another on 22nd  June, which will be followed by one this Saturday - 28th September and another on 16th November. And it has been pleasing to note the number of young people helping with these Litter Picks, with 7 taking part in June.





No additional planting has been done this year but we have bought some replacement saplings, which are being nurtured in my garden until they’re large enough to plant out on the estate. 





Despite our objections last year, our laurel hedging around the Brockbeck Games Area has again been cut back and topped recently and once again looks dreadful - too straight-edged, with branch stumps sticking out. Not a bit natural but what more can we do?





On the Highways front, working with our County Councillor, Geoff Cook and following extensive consultations with residents, new road markings, including dedicated drop-off zones and signs have been installed on Greengate Lane in order to improve road safety for our children at Ghyllside School. And additional residents’ parking bays have been marked out at the lower end of the estate.





Some pavements have also been resurfaced and potholes in roads repaired, in particular the large one at the top of Echo Barn Hill, the length of which is due to be resurfaced during the current financial year. 





But we are still pursuing both the provision of traffic lights to the junction of Glebe and Milnthorpe Roads; and also a shelter at the ‘bus stop at the top of Echo Barn Hill. 





So, “thank you” to my fellow Committee members, representatives of our partner organizations and Kirkbarrow residents themselves for their help, support and teamwork in making all of the above happen.”





  Community Police


Katie Stephens reported that since her report to the last meeting in July, there had been an increase in burglaries in the area, together with 4 Thefts, 3 incidences of Criminal Damage and 3 of ASB. A male had also been reportedly trying car door handles in the Brockbeck area.  





Katie informed that the PCC had funds available for community projects, particularly those that would reduce crime and applications could be made through Katie.





She also said that there continued to be reports of mini-motos and off-road bikes being ridden by children in the area and asked that residents ‘phone or e-mail incidences of these in.





There had also been incidences of young people congregating behind the garages on Chapel Lane, causing a nuisance by lighting fires, playing music and drinking.





The meeting reported that there had also been incidences involving the supply/use of drugs at the rainbow seat near the ‘bus stop at the bottom of Echo Barn Hill; and several vehicles without road tax were being parked outside a house on Well Ings. Katie was asked to monitor these.





  CCC Community Engagement 


Sinead had sent details of the Community Grants Scheme, with funds remaining for the 2019/20 year; together with details of a Family Fun Day on 3rd November and Kendal Vision workshops on 4th and 5th October 2019.





  South Lakes Housing - No report submitted. 





  Kendal Lads and Girls Club - No report submitted.





  Ghyllside School


Huw reported that there were now 407 pupils in main school and 51 in Nursery. 





The project to renew windows and doors was progressing well, with 1 class at a time being done to minimise disruption. It was hoped that work would be completed by the end of October.





The traffic-calming scheme recently introduced on Greengate Lane was judged to be good for both school and the children.





A new outdoor classroom had been installed during the Summer holidays; a fence that had been washed away replaced; and a noisy extractor fan repaired in the kitchen.





Huw said that there had been an increase in dog fouling to the school field and asked residents to report any incidences that they witnessed as, if this continued, school would have no alternative than to lock the school gates out of hours and prevent the field’s use by the community.  





Richard asked whether SEN funding was adequate in schools and Huw replied that schools now had to meet the cost of the first 12 hours of an EHCP.





  Councillors


  County


Geoff had informed that he had nothing specific to report but would continue to address concerns raised by residents.





The various traffic/parking measures were now almost all in place. Some signage still had to be erected. Cannot be enforced until all in place. Hopefully complete in next couple of weeks. Fingers crossed that no new issues arise as a result especially as these things take months to implement. Necessarily a compromise that will not please everyone.


The meeting noted that the absence of double-yellow lines at the top of Greengate Lane leading to the roundabout, as had been included in the initial plans, was allowing vehicles to park on both sides of the road which, in turn, had caused difficulties for the ‘bus getting through.





Also, vehicles were parking on the double-yellow lines at the 2-way section of Well Ings from Greengate Lane, which impaired visibility and had already resulted in an accident.





It was agreed that the above 2 issues be reported to Geoff.


 


  District 


Matt reported that the 3 councillors in Kendal West had a total allowance of £3000 to spend on community projects in the area.





He said that SLDC had declared a climate emergency; continued to support the Handy Person Scheme; was committed to reducing household energy; and welcomed feedback, both positive and negative.





  Town 


Richard reported that workers continued to park outside residents’ houses, which stopped the elderly from doing so. He had reported this to Geoff Cook with a request for increased TEO patrols.





Michele tabled another donation from monies given by residents when collecting the food distributed from the People’s Café.





Matt reported that grants were available from the Town Council’s Development Fund, for seats, shelters and such like.





It was understood that the Christmas Lights switch-on would be low-key this year due to a lack of funding from local business. Nonetheless, there would be a switch-on by the Mayor in November. 





Michele reported that the Salvation Army would be providing day care, activities and meals for Kirkbarrow children on Tuesdays and Thursdays of all school holidays; and there would be a Winter homeless shelter run by Churches Together.





ELECTION OF OFFICERS 2019/20


    Chair/Secretary


Diane indicated that she was willing to serve a further term and, in the absence of any other nominations, was subsequently elected.





Vice-Chair


Rose was re-elected to the post of Vice-Chair in her absence.





Treasurer


Rose was re-elected to the post in her absence.


 				


Minutes Secretary


Phil was re-elected to the post in his absence.





ELECTION OF COMMITTEE 2019/20


It was agreed that the Committee would comprise the above officers, together with the following who had served during the previous year:


David Bertsson, Martin Mason, Peter Horner, Linda Slater, Malcolm Conway, Ann West, Chris Crawford and Lisa Robinson. It was noted that Councillors Alvin Finch, Michele and David Miles would be Committee members with voting rights as well as they were also Kirkbarrow residents.





Diane stressed the need to recruit more active members.





QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION - Nothing further raised.





DATES OF MEETINGS 2019/20


Diane reported that all meeting dates had now been booked with Ghyllside School, with the first Committee Meeting being held on 27th November 2019; and she would be circulating the meeting schedule in due course.





COMMITTEE BUSINESS


Cumbria Community Foundation Membership Renewal


Diane asked whether Committee members wished to renew KRA’s membership subscription in the sum of £15 per year, which was subsequently agreed. 





Litter Pick


The meeting was reminded that the next Litter Pick would be held that Saturday - 28th September, meeting at 10:30 by the school entrance gates on Greengate Lane.





Accident


Diane informed that an accident involving a young child having broken its leg when using the carousel (roundabout) on the Adventure on 22nd June had been reported to her during a ‘phone call from the child’s mother on 29th June 2019. It transpired during the conversation that the mother was not supervising her child at the time of the accident but was “somewhere nearby”. The child had allegedly caught its shoe on one of the nuts/bolts of the centre pole. And whilst the equipment had passed weekly inspection, including by the Playground Engineer in May, the nuts/bolts/caps had been renewed as a precaution. There had been liaison with both SLDC’s Open Spaces team and also Environmental Health.





ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Matt reported that Tim Farron had held his usual football surgery on Brockbeck MUGA during the Summer holidays, which had been well attended.





The meeting closed at 8.38pm
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